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  March 29, 2019						TRANS 220 PROJECT
PROPOSED HIGHWAY IMPROVEMENT NOTICE
[bookmark: _GoBack]




	
RE:
	
Design Project ID: 1210-11-00
Construction Project ID: 1210-11-71
Title: Oneida – Green Bay
Limits: Airport Entrance – IH 41
STH 172, Brown County



This correspondence provides notice that the Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) has a proposed highway improvement project. This satisfies the legal requirements per Wisconsin Statute 84.063 and Administrative Rule Trans 220.

This is a resurface level improvement project. The project will begin at the joint east of the STH 172/Airport roundabout and extend to the joint east of the intersection with IH 41 (2.7 miles).  The project will also include some work on the IH 41 and STH 172 ramps. The proposed highway improvement consists of concrete pavement repair and asphalt overlay. The project could also consist of pipe culvert replacements, additional shoulder gravel, curb and gutter replacement, curb ramps, permanent signing and pavement marking.

The desired completion date of utility coordination for this project is 2022 and the anticipated year of construction is 2024.

Within 60 calendar days:

· Review the enclosed documents to determine if <UTILITY NAME> facilities are located within the project limits.

· Submit one of the following:

1. An email stating that <UTILITY NAME> facilities are not located within the project limits.

2. An email stating that <UTILITY NAME> facilities are located within the project limits. Include a description and general location of those utility facilities. This may be accomplished by attaching an electronic version of the utility system maps/facility records to the email.

The following documents are provided for review:

· A map showing the general location of this project.

· A list of other utility facility owners and contact information.

If it is indicated that utility facilities are located within the project limits, WisDOT will be providing a Project Plan Transmittal, which will be accompanied by plans approved for use in designing utility facility relocations. Months, or even years, may elapse before these plans are sent.

Thank you for your cooperation and assistance with our project development efforts. If you have any questions about this project or the enclosed documents, please contact me.

Becky Reese, Utility Coordinator
Northeast Region
(920) 492-3504
becky.reese@dot.wi.gov
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